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Dear Parishioners


A happy new year to all. It was lovely to see the fine Christmas display in the village for much of December; a welcome bright spot in some depressing days.





We are now back in lockdown, and for how long is anyone's guess. Let's hope that we are at last seeing the light at the end of the Covid tunnel with mass vaccinations just starting. What amazing news that several parishioners have already had both doses of their Pfizer vaccination. Fakenham surgery have done a brilliant job, especially when compared to other areas of the country.





Just a reminder that the Good Neighbours number is still operational, so if you need help with shopping, collecting prescriptions etc please phone 0333 335 5239, or contact one of the volunteers who may have helped you previously. The line is open 9 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday; at other times please leave a message and we will get back to you as soon as possible. I have lost count of the number of prescriptions I have collected since March 2020, and am more than happy to continue to do so - do ring me on 878639 if you would like anything collected.





In case you find yourself a bit restless, there are a lot of free webinars and Zoom sessions available. I have found myself signing up to more and more, and have enjoyed singing, wreath making, environmental topics, gardens and gardening for wildlife. I am looking forward to talks about exploring the night sky and also one about NASA!





Clap for Carers is returning under a new name of Clap for Heroes, so I may see some of you on Thursday evenings at 8 pm. My heart goes out to NHS workers on the front line who are working at and beyond capacity in circumstances they could never have envisaged. 


Let's all stay at home, stay safe and protect the NHS.


Gill Ashby
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Kettlestone Parish Council





The next meeting is on Monday 18 January 202. Meetings, at least for the time being, are held via Zoom which allows for parishioners to ‘attend’ and have oversight if they so wish. The link for a meeting is available on the website at least three workings days prior to the meeting.  





If you have anything that you would like to bring to the attention of the Parish Council you can do so at the meeting or via email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� or telephone 822366. The website also has links to local information and support groups.


Kettlestone Parish website: https://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/








Vacancy on the Parish Council


If you wish to be considered for co-option to Kettlestone Parish Council, please write to the Clerk (address above) or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� , providing a brief description of yourself and what you can bring to the role of Parish Councillor.


We look forward to hearing from you.








100 Club for the Church





Subscriptions for the 100 Club are now due in January please. You can either pay by bank transfer, details as follows: 


Lloyd's Bank Fakenham 


Sort code: 30-92-88


A/C number: 00343623 


Payee: Kettlestone PCC 100 Club.  


Otherwise a cheque payable to Kettlestone PCC 100 Club or cash (£12 a year for each number).





Please could you hand cheques or cash to either 


Angie Waterston at 5 Orchard Grove or 


Judy Manuel at 1 Orchard Grove. 





We have several spare numbers and would very much like to fill them if possible.


If you would like to join the Club as a new member please could you contact me on 01328 822394 with your details for the records and I can then give you a number.


This is an excellent way of raising much needed funds for our Church and your giving is very much appreciated.


Happy New Year to you all.


Angie Waterston 








Carol Singing and Christmas Cheer





After what seems like an endless 9 months of bad news Corovirus, Brexit and lockdown, we were able to celebrate the coming of Christmas (on 20th Dec) with Carol singing! The Village Hall Committee hosted the event outside the Hall in front of the Christmas tree and it was a great success. 





Erica was front of house, introducing, organising and printing the carol sheets etc. Graham Cliff was the resident Disc Jockey, sound man, and thank you at the end and of course Ken Kay who always “lights up” the party – he did a great job including lighting himself, he also made sure that the mince pies and mulled wine were nice and hot by constantly testing both! 





It was good to see some of our new neighbours there as well. Thanks to all that came and those who contributed mince pies/mulled wine, we did enjoy it. 





And thanks to the village hall for donating the collection of £60 to the Church.





Martyn Proffitt, PCC Treasurer








Covid-19 Hardship Grants





Hardship Grants are available if you are experiencing difficulties as a result of the pandemic. 


If you are in need or hardship, please do consider applying for a Covid-19 Hardship Grant from the Parish Council. (Your application will be considered by a working group of parish councillors supported by the Clerk and will remain confidential.)





For an application form for a Covid-19 Hardship Grant, please do contact the Parish Clerk on 01328 822366 or email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� 





Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  








